
 

18 September 2025 

 

To the Hiring Manager / Future Employer, 

 

I am writing to recommend Yang Zhenduo, who has worked with Kingleader Co., Ltd. as our 

software engineer on several key digital initiatives. 

 

During his time with us, Zhenduo singlehandedly developed our company website 

https://www.kingleaderpoultry.com/. The website’s main features include a full content 

management system (CMS), enabling our team to easily upload and manage product 

information, as well as a dedicated contact form to streamline customer inquiries. He also 

helped strengthen our company’s overall online presence to reach a wider audience. 

 

Currently, Zhenduo is leading an innovative computer vision project aimed at identifying 

whether chickens are laying eggs using AI-powered image recognition while balancing his 

busy academic workload. This showcases his ability to apply advanced technologies to real-

world agricultural needs. 

 

Throughout his work, Zhenduo has demonstrated strong technical expertise, creativity, and 

problem-solving skills, always delivering quality solutions on time. I am confident he will 

bring the same dedication and capability to any future role. 

 

Please feel free to contact me at the company email if you require further information. 

 

Sincerely,  

Daw Thandar Lwin 

 
Managing Director 

Kingleader Co., Ltd 

 

https://www.kingleaderpoultry.com/

